

District Meeting Minutes

May 4, 2025

Grant opened the meeting at 1:05 pm with the Serenity Prayer. Rebecca A. read Tradition 5 and Grant read Concept 5.

Regina made a motion to accept last month's minutes, all accepted.

Treasurer's Report:

Beginning balance: \$5,988.13

Expenses:

Grapevine: \$507.57

WCCRAAF: \$221.76

Zoom: \$165.90

Total Expenses: \$895.23

Deposits:

7th tradition: \$13.45

Literature: \$738.00

Serenity @ Noon Thirty \$50.00

Total Deposits: \$801.45

Ending Balance: \$5,894.35

Prudent Reserve: \$3,000.00

Available Balance: \$2,894.45

Group Reports

Lewistown: Lindsay: evening meeting crowd is different from the noon meetings, birthday meeting is last Saturday of the month, next business meeting is 5/13

New Beginnings: Rosie provided update: her or Cathy have been opening and have been looking for other home group members to chair

SOP: Brandon: first Tuesday of the month is traditions meeting; Fellowship of the Falls upcoming later this year in September (exact date and flyer forthcoming)

Mustard Seed: Rebecca A.: Wednesday weekly literature study, currently reading Grapevine Prayer & Meditation book and will see if anyone would like to order a copy from District; 5/19 Tonya J. speaker meeting at 5:30 pm (potluck at 5:00 pm)

Meeting of Recovery in Belt: Regina: summer months getting busier

Serenity @ Noon Thirty: Dawn: not present

Hugh: Fourth Dimension: not present

Cathy: Just for Today: birthday meeting is last Tuesday of the month, all women are welcome

Courage to Change: Jim provided update: have not had business meetings in several years, attendance has gone down slightly

Sunday Serenity: no updates

Al-Anon/Alateen: Heather: Alateen meetings need help with meeting chairs, training is needed prior to being a chair and two chair persons must be present at each meeting

Chair Reports:

Archives: open position

BTG: Rebecca L.: reserved hotel for BTG workshop in Dillon

Corrections: Brandy: the library at CCDC (the jail) is stocked with big books and she has been in touch with Hugh to get the facility a subscription to Grapevine. Rebecca L. and Rebecca A. are continuing to chair meetings at women's pre-release on Wednesday evenings and are looking for a few other women to help chair these meetings. Spoke to Race and Nexess is going well. The JCD meetings are still going well.

CPC: open position

Grapevine: Jim: had a good showing of inventory at Roundup

IT: Eric: not present

Literature: Dawn: sold \$300 in literature at Roundup, will be giving back two containers of coffee to District

PI: Jim: will try to get pamphlets printed before going out of town

Schedules: Cathy: took some schedules to Roundup

Treatment: April: not present

Hotline: Nick: no updates

SYS: Rosie: available locations and dates for Founder's Day: June 7th at Alliance for Youth or June 14th at Ryan Dam. We can rent tables and chairs from the Church of the Incarnation. Concern is over the weather: if it rains, it is less likely people will drive out to Ryan's Dam, however the previous SYS chair had previously reserved Ryan's Dam for June 14th. Scheduled Founder's Day Zoom Planning Meeting for Monday May 12th at 7 pm using District Zoom link.

DCM: Grant: his mission is to get as many groups as possible involved in District, plans to change up meetings in order to provide more structure (i.e. GSR reports first).

The next district meeting will be held **Sunday, June 1st at 4:00 pm at First English Church (2nd floor of Parsonage).**

Seventh tradition was \$20. Meeting adjourned at 2:34 pm, closed with the Responsibility Statement.

For the next meeting:

Tradition 6: Rosie

Concept 6: Lindsay

Snacks: Jim & Cathy

Respectfully submitted,

Rikki L.